                                         The Toronto Ornithological Club

                                                     (Founded 1934)

December 21, 2007 

Marian Stranak 

Park Superintendent 

Point Pelee National Park

Dear Ms Stranak,

Thank you again for the presentation given to the Toronto Ornithological Club (TOC) on October 22nd related to the proposed management strategy options related to Double- Crested Cormorants on Middle Island.

The TOC Council has now reviewed its position in this matter and wishes to reiterate its views expressed to the Ministry of Natural Resources on Double-Crested Cormorant management at both Presqu’ile and Tommy Thompson Park in the past.

This position clearly opposed the killing of these birds,vigorously opposing a lethal cull. We appreciate that non lethal control strategies including egg oiling, disturbance and tree nest removal may at times be necessary but we are opposed to the shooting of birds.
The presentation made by Tammy Dobbie emphasized to us the need to treat the issue of so called ‘abundant’ species in an ecosystem manner. It is clear the issues with respect to the flourishing of Double-Crested Cormorants cannot be managed in only a small part of the total ecosystem .The growth in numbers stems from many factors including the increase in cat fish farms in the southern United States that has improved feeding opportunities for the Cormorants.
In addition, many scientific reviews including the American Ornithological Union report to which we referred at the meeting have openly questioned the efficacy of culling bird populations as a management strategy.

The Toronto Ornithological Club therefore requests that the Middle Island Double-Crested Cormorant management strategy not include lethal culling of the birds.

Sincerely,

Margaret Kelch

President

